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Session 13-02 a Regular Meeting of the Port and Harbor Building Task Force was called to order by Chair 
Howard at 3:30 p.m. on September 20, 2013 at the City Hall Conference Room located at 491 E. Pioneer 
Avenue, Homer, Alaska. 
   
PRESENT:  Ellington, Hartley, Hawkins, Howard, Lewis 
 
STAFF:  Project Manager Dan Nelsen 
  Deputy City Clerk Jacobsen 
  IT Manager Poolos 
 
AGENDA APPROVAL 
 
Chair Howard requested item C be moved to a future agenda. 
 
The amended agenda was approved by consensus of the Task Force. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS REGARDING ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 
 
None 
 
RECONSIDERATION 
 
APPROVAL OF SYNOPSIS 
 
A. August 29, 2013 Meeting Synopsis 
 
The synopsis was approved by consensus of the Task Force. 
 
VISITORS 
 
STAFF AND COUNCIL REPORT/COMMITTEE REPORTS/BOROUGH REPORTS 
 
PUBLIC HEARING 
 
PENDING BUSINESS 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

A. 
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B. 

C. 

D. 

E. 
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INFORMATIONAL ITEMS     
 
COMMENTS OF THE AUDIENCE 
 
Carl Nostrand, city resident, said he works with renewable energy and has studied architecture for a 
very long time, and passed around an informational sheet of a building design suggestion for the port 
and harbor building. He explained it is a thin shelled concrete structure that is very strong for 
earthquakes, and tsunamis. It can be built up high so the waves flow underneath. It has an R50, is the 
strongest structure imaginable, and is cost effective to build. It could be built on the overslope for a 360 
degree view around the harbor, and parking underneath.  He commented briefly about his time as a 
commercial fisherman, having weathered rogue waves and capsized boats.  Being prepared for the next 
event like volcano eruption or earthquake is important because it could happen anytime.  The structure 
can be built with air infiltration systems in house with renewable back up energy systems so loss of 
power isn’t an issue.  He suggested a presentation from the architect at a reasonable cost.   He reviewed 
some of the different options available with the structure.  He is totally supportive of the harbor 
expansion and thinks this is a great opportunity.  
 
COMMENTS OF CITY STAFF 
 
None 
 
COMMENTS OF THE TASK FORCE 
 
Mr. Hawkins, Mrs. Ellington, and Chair Howard briefly reviewed the to do list of working on a packet of 
information to provide to user groups. 
 
ADJOURN 
There being no further business to come before the Task Force the meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m. The 
next regular meeting is scheduled for October 21, 2013 at 3:30 p.m. at the City Hall Conference Room 
located at 491 E. Pioneer Avenue, Homer, Alaska.  
 
 
        
MELISSA JACOBSEN, CMC, DEPUTY CITY CLERK 
 
 
Approved:       


